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DAruUL QURAN
MADRASAH

Monday, 28 June 2021
Dear Respected Parents/Guardians,
We pray this letter reaches you in the best of Imaan and health. Ameen.

End of year exams cancellation

As mentioned previously, there will be no formal end of year exams and no end of year jalsah, in order to allow
teachers to complete as much of the syllabus as possible before the year ends. This is due to the obvious disruption
which has been caused by the pandemic.

Please note however that there will be informal assessments of Quran and Qaidah throughout this week (Mon 28"
June — Fri 2" July). This will involve teachers going to other classes besides their own class and the children will
read that day’s lesson (as they normally would to their own teacher). Please note that this informal assessment is
only to assess the overall level of the class and not to assess any individual child, which means that there will be
no marks given and no 1%, 2", 3" positions etc. As a parent you just have to ensure that you make your child read
their lesson at home before madrasah as you have been doing.

Please note that children who are isolating will not be assessed as part of the informal assessment. If your child
normally receives a phonecall then the teachers will phone them as normal, although timings may be different. If
they attend via zoom, then please ask your child to log in from 6pm onwards.

Fun days

InshaAllah from Monday 5% July we will have fun activity days for the children to reward them for their hard work
throughout the year. This will include BBQ's, ice creams, bouncy castles, archery, tug of war among other activities.
Due to the ongoing Covid situation, different classes will have fun days on different days. Closer to the time, we will
inshaAllah inform all the classes on an individual basis as to when their fun day will be and letters will also be sent
accordingly.

Fees

There are still many children whose fees are still outstanding. We request all parents to ensure that their child's

fees are paid on time. All parents whose child's fees are outstanding have been contacted individually. If you are

not sure about your child's fee status, then please contact the office during madrasah hours.

Finally,please remember Darul Quran Masjid, Madrasah and the entire ummah in your pious duas.

Shukran.
Darul Quran Madrasah.



